
Garden District Security District 
Public Hearing and Board of Commissioners Meeting 

May 1, 2023 
 

 
The regular meeting and public hearing of the Board of Commissioners of Garden District Security District 
convened on May 1, 2023 at 8:30 am at the Rink, 2727 Prytania.  Ms. Landrieu was present as Executive 
Director, confirmed the posting of the notice and called the roll.  Commissioners present included Davis, 
Legardeur, Makk, Shugar, Wolf, Wood and Davis forming a quorum.  Commissioner LeGardeur, President, 
called for the public hearing to open and called the meeting to order. No guests were in attendance. The 
public hearing part of the meeting closed after an appropriate length of time.  
 
Minutes 
The minutes from the December 13, 2022 meeting were approved upon a motion by Mr. Davis, seconded by 
Mrs. Makk. 
 
Financial Report 
Mr. Davis, as treasurer, reviewed the financial reports of 3/31/23 that were distributed to all. He reported that 
it appeared as though collections were ahead of last year, though not by much.  Expenses seemed to be in 
line with the budget.  There was no discussion.  
 
Ratify Approval of Legislative Auditor 
Mr. LeGardeur requested ratification of the Executive Committee decision to re-engage Pedelahore Co. to 
prepare the annual audit reports required by the state.  Upon a motion by Mr. Wolf, seconded by Mr. Wood, 
the motion was approved.  
 
Camera Program 
Mr. LeGardeur gave a brief update on the attempts at finding a camera system that can alert the patrol and 
work in real time noting that both companies being considered have not yet found the right system for us 
though new technology has just been launched.   
    
Patrol Report 
Mr. LeGardeur gave a brief report on patrol operations noting very few complaints received.  He noted that 
he continued to work on getting the crime reports from the officers automated so that he could turn this over 
to Pinnacle to begin handling and posting to the website.   He noted that Pinnacle’s supervisor was being 
trained to handle this operation. 
 
It was suggested that Pinnacle give a quarterly report at the Board meetings.  It was also suggested that 
Pinnacle be mandated to follow up with the victims of incidents.   All agreed to both of these suggestions. 
 
Bylaw Changes Suggested 
This issue was tabled for later discussion.  
 
Consideration of Administrative Contract Renewal 
Ms. Landrieu recused herself from this discussion and left the meeting.  Subsequent notification by Mr. 
LeGardeur noted that a new two-year contract had been approved between GDSD and Shelley Landrieu and 
Associates. 
   
Adjournment 
There was no further business. Upon a motion, duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned.   


